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SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DAVAO DEL NORTE

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

April 20, 2022
DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No._ 519 . 8.,0022

ATTENDANCE TO THE ACTIVITY TITLED PANAGTAPOK BY THE CHIEFS OF THE
SCHOOL GOVERNANCE AND OPERATIONS DIVISION

To: RAMEL M, PILO
Chief Education Supervisor
School Governance and Operations Division

1. You are hereby directed to attend the Panagtapok of the Chiefs of the School
Governance and Operations Division (SGOD) on April 21-22, 2022, in Maragusan,
Davao de Oro as per Regional Memorandum dated April 18, 2022, titled Attendance to
the Activity Entitled Panagtapok by the Chiefs of the School Governance and Operations
Division.

2. Travelling and other incidental expenses are chargeable against school maintenance
and other operating expenses (MOOE) funds subject to the usual accounting and
auditing rules and regulations.

3. The concerned is required to STRICTLY observe the health protocols as prescribed by
the Inter-Agency Task Force (IATF) on COVID 19 during this pandemic.

4. For your information.

-

S A

DEE. D. SILVA, DPA, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent

Enclosed: As Stated
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Republic of the Pinlippines

PBepartment of Education

DAVAO REGION

Office of the Regional Director

MEMORANDUM

To : Schools Division Superintendents / OIC - SDS
Subject: ATTENDANCE TO THE ACTIVITY ENTITLED

PANAGTAPOK BY THE CHIEFS OF THE SCHOOL
GOVERNANCE AND OPERATIONS DIVISION

Date - April 18, 2022

Herewith is the letter dated April 12, 2022 from Ruben Reponte, EdD. Chief of the
School Governance and Operations Division ( SGOD), Division of Davao de Oro, and President
of the Association of SGOD Chiefs in RO-X1. requesting for permission to conduct the activity
entitled Panagtapok, which is to be held on April 21-22, 2022 at Maragusan, Province of
Davao de Oro.

After reviewing the goals and programme of the above-stated activity. which is to be
participated by the eleven (11) Chiefs of the SGOD from the different Schools Division Offices

of DepEd Region XI, this Office hereby grants approval 1o its conduct on official time.

All the concerned personnel are hereby reminded to observe the implementation of health
and safety protocols while conducting the said value-laden activity.

ior information and strict compliance.
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Repubiic of the Philippines
Region X1

a3 A
April 12,2022

ALLAN G. FARNAZO R
Regional Director 11 |

Deparunent of Education - Region X1 W
¥. Torres St., Davao City

Sir:

Grestuings!

The Chiefs of the School Governance and Gperations Division (SGOD) of the cleven (11)
Sehouls Division Offices this Region have established rapport among them and sustained even
this tume of pandemic through constant commumication and sharing of best practices. As years
passexd by, we have colleagues who already retired from the service and at the same fime new
Chiefs were appointed and designated to deliver the tasks relative to schools’ governance and
Operatons,

In this light, we would like to request your good office tw aliow all the SGOD Chiefs from the
*1 SDOs to convene face-to-face for an activity dubbed “Panagiapok.” which is proposed to
be held on April 21-22, 2022, at Maragusan, Davao de Oro on official time.

This “Panagtapok” aims 1o: (1) foster stronger relationship, collaboration, and teamwork
through Team Building exercises, (2) share best practices and insights relative to leadership in
the new normal, and (3) pay tribute to the retirees and welcome the newly appointed/designated
SGOD Chiefs.

We likewise request you to grace our gathering on April 21, 2022, at around 4:00 o”clock in
the afternoon and to share insights and thoughts on Leadership in the New Normal.

With positive anticipation, we are so grateful. Thank you and God bless you always.

Very ituly yours,

N
RUBEN REPONTE. EdD
SGOD Chief, Davao de Oro/

President, Association of SGOD Chiefs in RO-X1



